
Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
June 11, 2015
The meeting was called to order by Pat Cooper at 5:00 pm.
Members present were:   Pat Cooper, Steve Johnson, Susan Simmons, Glen and Barb Scott, Jack Busher, and Ralph Cadwallader (Jason for a short time)
The May minutes as sent by e-mail were approved by unanimous vote.
Reports

Treasurer’s Report:   Total assets are: $26779.08.  Pam Scott was offered $100 honorarium for her help with bookkeeping.  Pam asked that the $100 be given to the Susan B Komen fund. The money will be taken from NEEF I, marketing.  Barb so moved, Glen seconded and it passed unanimously to donate the $100.
Membership:  There are 24 life memberships, and 22 paid up members.   There has been one new member and one renewal.  The Cadwalladers are our new life members.
Communications:   Pat checked to see why only Friends email is getting updates from PayPal when money has been received.  She found out PayPal will not allow funds to go to more than one address.  It goes to Friends of CMSP.
Volunteer update:  June 17 is the volunteer meeting.  The VOC project was a success.  There were around 65 participants on Saturday and 45 on Sunday.  1000 linear feet of trail was completed.  Jack took some members of TOSC on the Dixon trail.  Bob Falcone, the president of Friends of Cheyenne Canon mentioned they had made $14,000 by having Bristol Brewery make a beer for their fundraiser.  Pat knows their marketing rep and will talk with her.  Red Tail Amber was mentioned as a possible name for a beer for Friends of Cheyenne Mountain.
GoCo (with a photographer) was on the last wildflower hike.  Photographs will be put on YouTube.

The fitness hikes will begin on Friday.  Most of the water issues on trails are gone.

There have been no Cheyenne Mountain Run meetings.  The press release was a success and is on YouTube.  The right people were there (two from the Gazette).  Pharis from Lyme Race Events Productions was also there.  He will be hosting a biathlon at CMSP in September.   We will receive a portion of the proceeds.  Please remember that we are going to need to help find sponsors.
Park Manager Update: Jason was busy with an issue at the park, so there was no update.
Old Business:   Glen wrote a proposal for the Event Plaza that included ideas of what would be included on the plaza and reasons it would have a positive impact on the park.  The proposal was signed by Pat and Glen and given to Jason to give to Mitch.
Art in the Park will have a new artist in July.  There will be a photography contest.

Making cookies has been postponed. 
New Business:  We have been selected to participate in Gives 2015.  We need to pay $600 by June 15 and return a signed nonprofit agreement.  It was moved by Susan to spend $600 on becoming a part of Gives.  It was seconded by Jack. It was passed unanimously.  There is a late fee of $50 if money is not received by the deadline.  Two individuals need to volunteer to give at least 10 hours a month from June to December.  Erika and Lori volunteered.  
There was a short discussion on purchasing a penny smasher and it was decided we would not.
Lyme Productions ??
Jack brought up the issue that with the rough terrain to the top of the mountain, it will take a long time to complete the trail with the workers and equipment we now have.  He would like to ask Tony Boone, the man who helped do our existing trails, for an estimate for him to complete the Dixon Trail.  He felt that we could possible get financial help (Anschutz).  Chris Leiber (Parks and Rec planner) says Colorado Springs has money and if we can get two other donors, and the State, the city could contribute.  Mitch suggested we work the issue though Friends.  We would have to put a package together and get grants and then pay to get the work done.  If we chose to go through the state, it would be a very complicated procedure.
Glen said we will need to know the total cost, key donators, and get a buy in from the state.  Glen said he would help with the project.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:40.  The next meeting will be July 13.
Respectfully submitted,

Susan Simmons, Secretary 


